19-014

MAYOR Keith Pekau

VILLAGE CLERK John C. Mehalek

14700 S. Ravinia Avenue Orland Park, IL 60462 708.403.6100 OrlandPark.org



**TRUSTEES** 

Kathleen M. Fenton
James V. Dodge
Daniel T. Calandriello
William R. Healy

Cynthia Nelson Katsenes Michael R. Milani

July 1, 2019



JUL 0 5 2019

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Ms. Courtney Avery, Administrator Illinois Health Facilities Planning Board 525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor Springfield, IL 62761

RE: Palos Health MIRA Neural/Behavioral Acute Care Hospital

Dear Ms. Avery;

Please accept the Village of Orland Park's support for the MIRA Neural/Behavioral Healthcare in Palos. There is a great need as this facility would address the needs of children and adolescents with behavior health needs in the Palos community and surrounding communities, such as Orland Park.

Our community is one of the faster growing areas in Illinois. The population growth in Orland Park and surrounding communities there is a high demand for this type of care but the communities are underserved. As mayor, I want to ensure that our residents have access to the best possible services and all individuals have access to the services that they need close to home and family.

The MIRA Neural/Behavioral Healthcare facility has significant community support from both residents and local elected Officials. This healthcare center will cost significantly less than other similar facilities and is estimated to have low hospital and administrative overhead. There is a high demand and the entire south and southwest suburbs are underserved. I feel the MIRA Neuro/Behavioral Health Center for Children & Adolescents would be a great facility for our communities.

I ask that you help Palos Behavioral Acute Care Hospital meet the rapidly increasing needs of our children and adolescents who will lead our future and for the generations to come.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely yours,

Keith Pekau, Village President

Kun Gell

Village of Orland Park